BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 19 April 2023 at 7.30 pm – (Venue) The Club, Burtonwood
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Also present

Clerk to the Council – Julie Pickles








Jan White

Gerald White

Theresa Murray



C128
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors Marc Rufus,  Kevin Burgess, Brian Morgan-Scrutton, Cathy Mitchell and Judith Guthrie. 
C129
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of Interest forwarded.
C130
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that neither local PCSO’s were present, but both had circulated their report prior to the meeting.

Thomas Hardy Bottling Group – John Holes attended the meeting to consult with the Parish Council in relation to their forthcoming planning application to add a new storage facility to their premises.

John told the attendees that after Covid the plant found it difficult to forward their business to what was needed. It was noted that the business was in urgent need to realign with modern practices and the need for a proper storage facility.

The current draft plan was to take down the redundant building and redevelop on the same footprint.  The new building would be much lower and would be shielded by trees, John stated that they would be able to take 1000 lorry movements from the site, there would be no lorries coming through the village of Burtonwood. Currently the plant was working 24 hours over 5 days, but the plan would see the plant working 24 hours over 7 days. 

It was noted that the brewery owned the fields at both sides of the plant and plans were set to enhance the biodiversity with trees and bird boxes.

Although the company had not yet put their final plan to the Borough Council it was anticipated that the demolition would hopefully start in September where much of the spoil as possible would be put back into the new build scheduled for spring 2024.

It was reported that the breweries neighbours Dave Platt Landscaping and the livery stables were aware of the plan and were happy with it.  


John was thanked for attending and for his presentation.
Jan White asked again about the Pavilion building, it was noted that any new sports changing facility would be based at the community centre as per the bid and the new build for the recreation ground would be more for community use.  

C131
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (15 March 2023)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 15 March 2023 were read and approved as a correct and true record with the amendment to Minute Reference C124 – Councillor D Duddle’s report – should read it was suggested suitable signage be placed adjacent to the canal near The Maltings pub to protect the swans from loose dogs especially in nesting season
C132
Matters Arising


Councillor A Guthrie reported on the matter from last month’s meeting (Minute reference C124 – repairs to local bridges). Councillor A Guthrie had corresponded with Councillor S Carr, it was noted that some repairs were due to be done next month.
C133
Finance Sub-Committee - Agenda (19 April 2023)
The Chairman (Cllr Ceri Mitchell) reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillors Alan Guthrie, 
J Webb and B MacLaren.

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.

C133.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor M Rufus and Councillor Brian Morgan-Scrutton.
C133.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been forwarded.
C133.3 Application(s) for Grant
Nil
C133.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (March and April 2023)

Nil
C133.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (March / April 2023)

WBC Trade Refuse 23/24 





£1339.00

WBC Play Area Inspections Q4 




£  283.61

WBC Q4 Play Area Repairs 




£2770.56

WBC Repair to Large Module Gorsey Lane 


£1046.21

Ionos Website March  





£      8.40

Bookings Clerk April 23 





£  325.00

Winwick PC Litter Picker April 2023



£1800.00

WBC Agenda Printing 





£    20.00

D Platt – Rugby Post Install




£6979.20

WBC Election Westbrook Costs 30/03/23 


£7277.20

Caretaker Cover Kingswood 01/08/15/16/22/29 April 

£  120.00

Clerks Expenses March / April 2023 



£    61.75

D Oldham Kingswood Caretaker 




£  566.90

WBC Replacement Bin Recreation Ground 


£  720.00 Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that all payments be made

C133.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (March 2023)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments, receipts account and reconciliation for the month of March 2023 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C133.7 Westbrook Vacancy

The Clerk reported that the costs for the by-election was £7277.20 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee note the report   
C133.8 Wildflower Planting

The Clerk reported that all of the new suggestion planting sites could not be done due the width of WBC tractor and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee note the report   
C133.9 Kingswood Community Centre
Nil
C133.10 Pavilion Centre
Nil
C133.11Play Area – Pavilion
The Clerk reported that all the repairs to the play area recommended on the last inspection report had been completed and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee note the report   

C133.12Play Area – Collins Green
The Clerk reported that all the repairs to the play area recommended on the last inspection report had been completed and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee note the report   
C133.13Play Area Inspections

Nil
C13319.14Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil

C133.15Pitches


Nil
C133.16Quotations Received

The Clerk reported that the annual quotation had been received from ELM – for the Burtonwood Pathway Maintenance of pathways 28, 29, 30, 33 and 34 and it was


Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the quotation be accepted and that an order be placed for the works to be completed
C133.17Standing Orders / Finance Regulations
The Clerk presented the documents for acceptance and it was
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the documents be adopted
C133.18Westbrook Library 


The Clerk reported that she had received correspondence from Livewire in relation to a grant of £5000 that had been provisionally agreed for 2022/2023 to help the library service and other users of the site to stay open for local residents and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the grant of £5000 be forwarded to Livewire to maintain the service on site

C134
Planning Agenda (19 April 2023)
Councillor D Duddle reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by herself, Councillor D Gallagher and Councillor Nisha Shah 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C134.1 Apologies

No apologies for absence had been received.
C134.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.

C134.3 Documents Received

0 General Items of Correspondence 

8 Domestic Planning Applications

6 Non-Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town, and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

4 Enforcement Notices Received and Closed 

0 Town and Country Act 1991 – Appeal Under S78 Against Refusal of House Holder Application 

0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the above documents received be noted 

C134.4Parish Council to send objection in Reference to Application 2023/00421/ADJA – Unit 4, Omega West, St Helens – P/2023/0188/S73 – Variation of condition 59 (Environmental Statements) on application P/2022/0204/S73 – to increase the maximum height of unit 4 from 19m to 22m and amend the landscaping parameters to allow the reorientation of the main building and updated environmental statement
Objection to the plan to raise the height of the building on the grounds of being ‘overbearing’ in that the Parish Council would not support a development which has an dominating impact on the surrounding green belt and in terms of visual amenity to the development as a whole classed as ‘Omega’

C135. Correspondence 
1.
WBC – NTLS Warrington Local Plan

2.
Cllr A Guthrie – Grant Close Vandalism

3.
Cllr S Carr – Bin issue

4.
J White - Resident Assoc Issues

5.
WBC – Supported Lodging

6.
A Dutton – IJLA Airspace – Change Proposal Engagement

7.
SPM GRI 

8.
Energy Networks in Burtonwood

9.
Cllr D Duddle – Wildflower planting 

10.
Parkside Road Closure

11.
Email – Cllr B Gallagher – Gulliver’s Complaint

12.
PWLB – Outstanding amount owed

13.
Police Report – Westbrook

14.
Parish Building and Land

15.
Police Report Burtonwood

16.
Litter Pick – 8 May 
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 
C136
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor Ceri Mitchell reported on the following matters; -

•
That the Community buses had been off the road due to repairs needed, it was noted that one was now back on the road
· Warrington Community Lottery – 50% of ticket price goes to Community Groups
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Ceri Mitchell’s report be noted
C137   Old Hall Reports / Updates
Nil
C138
Westbrook Reports / Updates


Councillor D Gallagher reported on the following matters;-
· Nice to see the work done out the Callands Primary School 

· The need for wildflowers and fencing off 
· Double yellow lines to be put down shortly 

· One way traffic system to go to Borough Councils Traffic Committee

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Diane Gallagher’s report be     noted
Councillor D Duddle reported on the following matters;-

•
Bewsey New Hall in Ladies Wood  - Old Hall. The house has stood empty for several years and suffered a fire so was fenced off. As it stands in substantial grounds within the woods the question was raised for potential educational/community use however an email from owners, Warrington Housing Association confirmed the house has now been let to a tenant.
•
Play area report – It was noted that Councillor B Gallagher stated that when he received the draft he would forward it to all Members for information 


Resolved by the Council that Councillor Debra Duddle’s report be     noted
Councillor B Gallagher reported on the following matters;-

•
Joy riders on Sankey Valley Park – and the need to report all sightings to the Police on 101
· Local  pipe / overflow work – sand bags to currently stay in place


Resolved by the Council that Councillor Brian Gallagher’s report be     noted

Councillor A Guthrie reported on the following matter; -
· St Philips Primary School to have solar panels to roof fitted – may be of some worth to see if benefit would be worthwhile to have solar panels fitted to Kingswood Centre roof
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alan Guthrie’s report be     noted

C139
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C140
Employee – New Caretaker

The Clerk reported that the Parish Council had recruited a new employee to fill the vacancy and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk report be noted
C141
Property - Collins Green

The Clerk reported that she was still waiting for an update and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the report be noted
The meeting closed at 9.00 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Ceri Mitchell  
Chairman

    17 May 2023
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